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Minutes for the Senate Executive Committee
Date and Time: May 13, 2020 | 12:30-2pm


Location: Zoom Conference Call
Presiding: Ernest Ialongo, Chair of Senate

Present: Catherine Lewis, Diana Macri (recording secretary), Tram Nguyen (Vice-Chair of Senate), Natasha Yannacañedo
Absent: SGA President Kelvin Pineda, Leana Santana, James Kennis (excused), Daliz Perez-Cabezas (excused)
Guests: President David Gómez
Minutes Prepared By: Natasha Yannacañedo
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	DECISION / ACTION

	SEC Meetings in Summer
Success of the Town Hall meeting
Budget 
Dental Hygiene Unit needs PPE

Summer Online Certification

Lack of Release Time for Unit Coordinator

Enrollment 


	To help transition new President and keep in communication, President Gómez would like to continue meeting with the SEC in the summer. 
SEC: Overwhelmingly positive feedback about the Town Hall from many facets of the college community. 
SEC: We need better consultation and communication when implementing new budget parameters. 

President Gómez realized that many don’t understand the exact nature of how the budget works. He is thinking about an approach to simplify it so more people can fully understand it. Some members of the college do not realize that our budget information is available online. 
President: Communicate with the Provost and the SVP about what is exactly required. We have act quickly while providing proof that these needed items are specifically Covid-19 related. 
SEC: Are we demanding or expecting too much of our faculty with the process we have now for online certification? Some of our faculty are struggling with the cumbersome process. We may need to meet people where they are and identify what individual faculty need instead of having one offering for all. 
President Gómez understood the challenges for faculty and felt that feedback was important. He recommended a conversation with the Director of the Center for Teaching and Learning.
SEC: The lack of release time for Unit Coordinators is dangerous because faculty will burn out. Teaching an extra class while working at home, especially with kids, is difficult. 
President sympathized with these descriptions. Felt that the administration will ultimately have to take on some of this work as we lose faculty who don’t want to work without compensatory measures. Ultimately this is all an unknown until the budget is finalized.
SEC: Advising and registering students seem to be a challenge at the moment. ASAP and College Discovery seem to work well but Student Success Coaches is having more challenges. 
President: ASAP and College Discovery are well-funded and you can’t compare that with the Student Success Coaches. The ratio of advisor to students is much better for SSCU is reaching out to thousands of students via phone to encourage them to enroll and to answer any questions they might have about the Fall.
The role of Student Success Coaches is to work with students on their academic and non-academic challenges. It is an overwhelming task as they have to manage a heavy case load of students, much heavier than ASAP advisors.
If a student qualifies for ASAP or College Discovery, they are being offered that opportunity by being referred immediately to those units. 


	SEC to discuss who would be willing to volunteer their time.
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